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Racing

McGrady Financial Services Junior XC Series 2010/11:

The 4th race (Race 5) of the McGrady Financial Services Junior Cross Country Series took place on Sunday 23rd February in Castleward.  There was another tremendous turn out with 98 competitors and fantastic performances. Newcastle AC boys now lead East Down boys by 45 points to 24 points.  It is still a close competition in the girls series with Newcastle AC girls still leading by 42 points to 35 points. Thanks to Hugh McCanns for their spot prize donation which was won by Ruairi Carey. Report, results and photos can be found on website.

Race 6 is on Sunday 13th February in Donard Park at 1:30 pm. Please arrive early for registration and warm up.

Race 4 has been rescheduled for Saturday 12th March in Tollymore Forest Park at 10:00 am. This will be the last race of the Series. 

Series Prize Giving will take place in Shimna College at 7:00pm for all athletes, parents and friends. Martin Smith from Move Physiotherapy will give an important talk on injury prevention and other information related to children in sport.

We would like to thank PJ McCrickard and McGrady Financial Services for their continued help and support. 


ANI Primary School XC League (P5 - P7)

The final race took place on Monday 17th January in Donard Park, Newcastle. There were some notable performances from our members.

Our top girl was Michaela Quinn who finished in 8th place in the girls race and top boy was Caolan Hawkins finishing in 6th place in the boys race. Both were representing All Childrens Integrated PS. Full results can be found on website.

Caolan Hawkins, Gabriel Corrigan, Michaela Quinn and Lucy Keneally have all qualified for the NI Primary Schools XC Final which will take place in Mallusk Playing Fields on 23rd February.
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Racing continued …


Rollercoaster Races 

The Rollercoaster Races, organised by East Down AC took place on Saturday 29th January at  Downpatrick Race Course. There was yet another great turn out from our young athletes who are continuing to show fantastic improvement in performance and always finish with a smile.

First off was the P4/P5 girls race with a field of 49. New member Kiara Cairns was first of our girls finishing the 500m race in 5th place in a time of 2:05. Five sec behind was Cliodhna Carey in 8th place. Places 13 – 16 went to Eve Kenneally(2:17), Eabhna Campbell(2:18), Aine Rice(2:19)and Kate Lenny(2:20). Racing for the first time was Kate Maginnis who finished in a great time of 2:30 in 28th place. Also racing were new members Maeve and Kitty McKinney finishing in 44th and 46th place.

Next up was the P4/P5 boys with Conor Murray going straight to the front with Josh Falkner, Andrew Watson, Ben McGuigan and Dean Mc Crickard  following closely. Close to the finish of the 500m race Conor was piped at the line but ran a fantastic race to finish in 2nd place in 1:51 with Josh in 3rd in 1:52. In a field of 57 Ben was 10th, Dean 18th and Andrew 22nd. Also finishing was one of our youngest competitors, Myles McCrickard in 51st place.

The next race saw the P6/P7 girls line up. After being shoved back from the front line by bigger P7 girls, Michaela Quinn and Sarah Dougherty made their way through the field of  47 to win confidently in 1st and 2nd respectively.  They completed the 1km course in 4:01 and 4:02. Backing up Michaela and Sarah were Orla McGarrity, 11th (4:23); Lucy Kenneally, 20th (4:34); Cleona McCartan, 23rd (4:38); Melissa MeIlhennon, 25th (4:40); Laura Molloy, 32nd(4:52); Marie Therese Walsh, 38th(5:03) and Aoife McCann in 44th place.

The last of the Primary School races was the P6/P7 boys. With even more shoving on the start line, Caolan Hawkins, Ross McCrickard and Gabriel Corrigan used their pacing skills throughout the 1km race. With a sprint finish Caolan finished in 7th place in  3:55 and Ross in 8th place in 3:56. 6 secs behind, Gabriel finished in 12th place (4:02). We had 4 other finishers in a field of 55. Ruairi Carey (weighed down with muck from an earlier rugby match) finished in 28th place, Jack Lenny in 29th, Tom Rodgers in 32nd and Karl Brannigan in 52nd.

Competing in the U13 race was Jack Quinn, Chloe Rooney, Daniel Molloy and James Maginnis. In this tough 1500m race Jack finished 8th in a time of 5:59. Next in 12th place and 4th girl was Chloe Rooney in 6:07. Daniel finished in 20th place in 6:47 and James in 24th place in 7:20.


Welsh Indoor Championships

Over the weekend Eoghan ‘Rodney’ Totten celebrated his 18th birthday in considerable style running an indoor PB and a lifetime best at the Welsh Indoor Championships in Cardiff. The Newcastle athlete ran 8:53:93 for 3000m, shredding an incredible 20 seconds of his previous best mark. His time earned him 13th place in the Senior Race, where he rubbed shoulders with some of the UK’s finest indoor athletes. This will certainly boost his confidence ahead of the Down Schools’ Championships this week at Delamont. 

*** Don't forget to log all your results in your scrapbooks. ***
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Race Dates for February:

Down School XC Races : Wednesday 2nd February in Delamont.

McGrady Financial Services XC Series : Sunday 13th February at 1:30pm in Donard Park.

Armagh International Races : Thursday 10th February.

Ulster Schools XC and ANI PS NI XC Finals : Wednesday 23rd February, Mallusk

Training

It is very important to remember to bring warm clothes, a light rain jacket and a hat and gloves to training.


Kit

Training kit




Racing Kit


Base Layer




Base Layer

Top – preferably not cotton


Top – preferably not cotton

Shorts – no jean shorts please


Shorts – no jean shorts please

Track Suit bottoms



Track Suit bottoms

Warm sweater/hoodie                                           Warm sweater/hoodie

Comfortable socks



Comfortable socks

Sturdy pair of trainers



Sturdy pair of trainers

Hat






Spikes or football boots can be worn 

Gloves





Gloves

Light Rain Jacket ***



Light Rain Jacket

Bottle of water




Bottle of water








Healthy snack








Towel








Full change of clothes

No jewellery should be worn and all long hair should be tied back. Kit is extremely important and any child who is not dressed appropriately will not be allowed to train or race.

Spectators - Don’t forget warm clothes for yourselves at races. 

  

Lost Property

I have a bag of lost property.  Please check at registration if you have lost any items.


Membership and Contact Details

Please remember to pass on any updated contact information such as address, email, phone, medical conditions. Also pass on any information you would like included on website and in newsletters. Junior membership is due on 1st April 2011.
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